


20th March 2020

Dear Parent / Carer
The Scottish government took the decision yesterday to close schools from 5pm today. They have stated that the opening of schools “should be kept to the minimum required in order to support virus control” and consequently “we are planning on the basis that the majority of children will be cared for at home”. This then will be the default position for most pupils for the foreseeable future. 
The decision means the cancellation of the 2020 exam diet. This will clearly cause some concern for the pupils due to sit exams and their parents. I spoke to all S4-6 pupils yesterday afternoon when the news broke to clarify the details and reassure them that we will be thorough in providing the required information and ensuring they complete any coursework. I can assure you that we will work very hard to ensure that no pupil is penalised by this unavoidable action and East Renfrewshire Council, the SQA and the Scottish Government will too.
The Government have identified 3 particular groups for whom alternative provision requires to be made at this time and in some cases for the duration of the closure, which may require some of them to come into the school building.
· Key Workers – posts which ensure essential services are delivered. These have been categorised in terms of impact but include Health & Care / life threatening emergency work / critical primary & community care / energy suppliers / staff providing childcare/learning for other Cat 1 staff / emergency/critical welfare services (fire / police / prison / Social Workers) and some other workers .
Note that the Government expects parents should make their own arrangements if they can. If one parent is non-key, they should normally provide childcare.
· We will issue an electronic form today to ask parents in this group to identify the educational provision they require to allow them to continue the good work they are already doing. 

· Educational Continuity – There will be an immediate focus on pupils in S4 – S6 who require to complete assignments / course work for their SQA qualifications. These still require to be sent to the SQA by the agreed dates. 
Note that for the majority of other pupils, learning & teaching will continue remotely using online resources like Google classroom and Show My Homework. Pupils have been prepared for this and teachers have already been using these facilities and we have made arrangements for internet access.  These pupils should not be coming into school.
· By Tuesday 24th March, we will contact all S4 – S6 pupils who have outstanding SQA coursework to make arrangements for them to come into school to complete it as soon as possible. 
· Teachers are already posting work for other pupils and will continue to do so. Pupils should be checking online and completing work being set.

· Vulnerable Children – We are already aware of pupils who are affected by a variety of needs and would benefit from continued attendance in school at this time. We are also aware that the current situation will bring other parents into difficulties which will impact on their young people. There will be provision available for any such pupil, in the first place for pupils in S1 – S3, to attend school during this period.
· By the end of the day today, Pupil Support staff will have made contact with all the parents that we are already aware of in this category to discuss the needs and how we can meet these by providing in-school education.
· Any other parent who has concerns around these areas should contact the school to let us know as soon as possible.


[bookmark: _GoBack]As a local authority and school, our priority is to work together to ensure your child will continue to have a good learning experience, whatever their situation, at this very challenging time.

At this moment we are confident we will have a complement of staff that will continue to offer your child the appropriate support and learning experience; however we will continue to take our lead from national guidance, including Public Health, and we will update you of any changes to provision through texts, the school website, Twitter and the Council social media sites.

Yours sincerely




Andy Sinclair
Head Teacher


